
READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Monday:  Ezr 1:1-6/Ps 126:1b-2ab, 2cd-3, 4-5, 6/ 
  Lk 8:16-18 
Tuesday:  Ezr 6:7-8, 12b, 14-20/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-
  5/Lk 8:19-21 
Wednesday:  Ezr 9:5-9/Tb 13:2, 3-4a, 4befghn, 7-8/Lk 
  9:1-6 
Thursday:  Hg 1:1-8/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b/Lk  
  9:7-9 
Friday:   Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 or Rv 12:7-12a/Ps 138:1- 
  2ab, 2cde-3, 4-5/Jn 1:47-51 
Saturday:  Zec 2:5-9, 14-15a/Jer 31:10, 11-12ab, 13/Lk 
  9:43b-45 
Sunday:   Ez 18:25-28/Ps 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9, (6a)/Phil 2:1

 -11 or 2:1-5/Mt 21:28-32 

Twenty Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
September 24, 2023 

 

Fr. Marty Flynn, Pastor 
E-mail: fathermarty@norwaymi.com 

 

St. Mary Catholic Church 
401 Main Street 

Norway, MI  49870 
 

St. Barbara Catholic Church 
W5058 Main Street Vulcan 

Mail: 401 Main St  
Norway, MI  49870 

 

Confessions:  Saturday from 11:00am-Noon, St. Mary 
 

www.stmarybarbara.org  
See our Parishes bulletin online 

 

E-mail: saintmary@norwaymi.com  
Phone #   906-563-9845 
Fax Number: 906-563-7623 

 

Office Hours:  Mon. - Thur., 9:00AM-4:00PM 
 

Parish Personnel 
Secretary:  Sharon Halloran 

 

    Bookkeeping: Mary Lindstrom  
Email:  smbookkeeping1878@gmail.com 

  

Music/Liturgy : Mary Jean Menard 
 

Faith Formation Coordinator: Nancy Degnan 
Email: religioused@norwaymi.com 

 

Youth Ministry Coordinator: Michelle Chartier 
Email: youthgroup@norwaymi.com 

    

    Finance Council  Presidents             
     St. Mary -  Gayle Nicholson 
     St. Barbara -  Gerald Cieslak  

   

     Women of St. Mary: Sheri LeBombard 
    

     St. Barbara Women’s Group:  Judy Ball, 563-9408 
 

Knights of Columbus:  Paul Laskowski 
 

     Holy Spirit School Principal: Cathy Menghini 
     906-563-8817      Email: info@hscsnorway.org 

 

     
 

St. Vincent de Paul Store           906-563-7302     
Catholic Social Services                    906-774-3323 



Mass Intentions 

9/25 MON - No Mass 
9/26 TUE - 5:00pm SM - Helen Canney 
9/27 WED - 8:00am SM - St. Vincent de Paul Volunteers 
9/28 THUR - 8:00am SB - Henry and Kathy Opolka  
9/29 FRI  - 8:30am SM - Joseph Zanoni, Jr. 
9/30 SAT - 4:00pm SM - Clem and Arnie Johnson  
9/30 SAT - 6:00pm SB -  For the People of St. Barbara &  
     St. Mary Parishes  
9/31 SUN - 8:00am SB - Walter and Edith Driedric 
9/31 SUN - 10:00am SM -  Those enrolled in St. Mary Memorial 

 

When there is a funeral, daily Mass will NOT be cancelled 

It Pays to Advertise ~ Our par ishes benefit significantly from the 
ads placed in this bulletin.  The advertising dollars pay for our bulletin 
service.  Many thanks to those who have continued to renew, and the 
new advertisers that joined us this past year.  When patronizing those 
businesses that advertise with us, please let them know you saw their 
ad  on our bulletin.  This week’s feature ad is: 

 
H&R BLOCK   906.774.1003 

First Friday Communion Call Visits: If you are home bound 
or know someone who is and would like to receive Holy 
Communion at home, please call the parish office at 563-
9845, so you may be added to our Communion Call list. 

and continuing to support your parish financially, either 

dropping your envelope in the collection basket at Mass 

or mailbox by the office door, mailing it in, using online 

banking or tried our new  

e-Giving option https://giving.stmarybarbara.org/give  

WELCOME TO  
ST. MARY & ST. BARBARA PARISHES 

We are happy that you decided to worship with us.  If you 
are visiting just for today, we pray that God will be with 
you on your journey.  If you are seeking a church to be 
part of, we would be honored to welcome you into our par-
ish community.  If you are interested in joining our parish 
family, call the parish office at 906-563-9845 or email: 
saintmary@norwaymi.com 

Upper Peninsula Catholic Service Appeal (UPCSA) Update 
 

St. Mary:  32% pledge cards have been returned 
 

St. Barbara:  34% pledge cards have been returned 
 

Our  parish goals for this year’s appeal are:   
 

St. Mary:  $35,110.00  / St. Barbara:  $20,999.00 
 

Every family is asked to return a pledge card as we strive for 
100% parishioner participation in our parish UPCSA.  If you 
have not already done so, please return your pledge card; as 
2nd reminder letters will be sent this week to anyone who has 
not returned their pledge card.  Thank you for your continued 
support and generosity! 

Vocational View  - Life in service of the Lord is 

never dull, and often challenging.  Consider life as 

a priest, brother, or sister.  (Mark 9:30-37) 

St. Mary’s card sender is Rosemary Haepers - 563-5071 
 St. Barbara’s card sender is Shirley LaValley - 563-5011  

St. Mary’s 
Collection - September 17, 2023 

Envelopes                               $3,973.00 
Loose                                     380.00 
School Support                  30.00 
U.P. Catholic News                  25.00 
Maintenance                399.00 
Total:                               $4,807.00     

 

*Thank you for sharing your 
Time, Talent, and Treasure  

in  Building God ’s Kingdom! 

St. Barbara’s 
Collection - September 17, 2023 

Envelopes                             $2,125.00         
Loose                                     135.00 
U.P. Catholic News                  35.00 
Maintenance                311.50 
Total:                                $2,606.50        
                 

  
*Thank you for sharing your  
Time, Talent, and Treasure  

in  Building God ’s Kingdom! 

Anniversary of the Dedication of St. Peter Cathedral 
All parishioners throughout the Diocese of Marquette are invited 
Friday, Sept. 29, 2023 to the Cathedral to celebrate the annual 
"Anniversary of the Dedication of St. Peter Cathedral, Mother 
Church of the Diocese of Marquette" at the 8 a.m. Mass or 5:15 
p.m. Mass. The Diocesan Choir will be providing beautiful sacred 
music for this special occasion. Come pray with us. 

Heavenly Father, We come before you today to ask your blessing on 
our brothers, whom you have called to the sacrament of Holy Orders. 
 

Lord Jesus, We ask that you support them with your presence and fill 
them with grace to serve you faithfully. 
 

Gracious Spirit, Unite us in service with those whom you have 
called.  Open our hearts to encourage our brothers and sons to pursue 
your calling.  Open their hearts to hear your call to this most Holy 
Sacrament.  Amen 

Holy Spirit Catholic School t-shirts are for sale at the 

HSCS office.  They are heavy weight and a nice look-

ing shirt.  $15 for most sizes, $18 for 

XXL.  If you need a 

specific size, they 

can special order.  A 

perfect gift idea!   

FRONT 
BACK 

There will not be Adult Choir Practice on September 25th 
or October 2nd.  We will practice again on October 9th at 
6:30pm. 

https://giving.stmarybarbara.org/give


Please pray for our parishioners in Nursing Homes, Assisted 
Living, are homebound and those who suffer in silence. Spe-
cial prayers for healing were requested for Bill Asselin, 
Duane Johnson, Donna VanGoethem and Barbara 
Amond Cleveland this week.  If you need prayers or would 
like to request prayers for someone else in next week’s bulle-
tin, please email or call the parish office at 906-563-9845.  

What’s happening this week: 
9/26 Tue. 10:00am, AA Meeting in classroom, use St. Joseph 
         Center entrance in parking lot 
9/27 Wed. 3:30-4:30pm Faith Formation 1st-4th gr, St. Mary 
9/27 Wed. 4:30-5pm, St. Mary Youth Choir Practice 
9/27 Wed. 6-7pm, Faith Formation 5th-8th gr, St. Mary 
9/28 Thur. 6pm, Catechism of the Catholic Church, St. Mary 
9/29 Fri., 6-6:45am Men’s Prayer Group  
9/30 Sat. 11:00am-Noon, Confessions at St. Mary 

Holy Spirit School Pasty Sale  
is on September 30th.  If you would like to 
buy pasties and/or volunteer to help, please 

call the HSCS office at 906-563-8817; 
leave a message if after hours.  Thanks! 

American Legion Post 145 will be hosting an all 
you can eat breakfast, Sunday, September 24th 
from 8:00 to 11:30 a.m.  Menu includes eggs, sau-
sage, pancakes, french toast, hash brown potatoes, 
toast, fruit salad, coffee, milk and juice.  Cost is $9.00 
per person with children 6 and under  free.  Everyone is  
welcome. Post is located at 612 Main Street Norway. 

St. Mary and St. Barbara Conference of St. Vincent de Paul 
 

We thank you for the generosity given to us throughout the year 
to help those less fortunate and we continue to see an increase 
for those in need.  The ongoing monetary donations as well as 
keeping our pantry well stocked each month has been a blessing 
and has made such a difference in the lives of so many people! 

The Conference Office for assistance is still available 
on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 9-11 
a.m.  However, monetary or food donations may be 
brought to us at any time, Monday through 
Friday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 Monetary donations may also be mailed to St. 
Mary/St. Barbara Conference of SVDP at 431 Main 
Street, Norway, Michigan 49870.  

 During September we will be in need of tuna, 
pork & beans, and ladies shampoo.  We hope your 
continued generosity and prayers will help to provide 
for those in need.  Thank you and be assured you are in 
our prayers.  God Bless!!! 

HUNTER'S BAKE SALE RAFFLE BASKETS 

St. Barbara’s Women's League is soliciting contribu-

tions toward our raffle baskets.  We would appreciate 

donated items for a Hunter's Basket, a Winter Fun Bas-

ket, or any other themed basket.  Use your creativity! 

Find a friend to help you!  We will also graciously 

accept any completed baskets.   

If you have any questions or would like to make a 

donation, you may call Judy at 563-9408, or Patsy at 

563-8749.  You may also drop your items off in the 

vestibule of the church at the weekend Masses.  One 

of us will be there to happily receive your contribu-

tion.  Thank you for your assistance. 

The turnout for the fundraiser for Holy Spirit Catho-
lic School held at The Sand Stone Rooftop in Iron 
Mountain last Thursday was outstanding. It was 
great to see such support from our community. We 
hosted a German themed menu to coincide with an 
Oktoberfest theme. We ran out of almost every-
thing. We received rave reviews on Mrs. Pollard’s 
German  potato salad (Renee’s Mother), the des-
serts were delicious and the Brats did not disap-
point. Thanks for your generosity. We 
managed to raise $2,622. Always remem-
ber, It’s for the Kids!   

With gratitude to God, the Carmelite Nuns joy-
fully announce the Perpetual Profession of their 

Extern Sister, Sister Maria de Rosario of Jesus 

Crucified, OCD, at a concelebrated Mass on Sun-

day, October 8th at 10:00 am.  Our Bishop John 
F. Doerfler will be the Main Celebrant and Hom-

ilist.  All are welcome to attend the Profession Mass. 

Mass for Healthcare Workers 
A Mass for healthcare workers will be celebrated by Most 
Reverend John F. Doerfler, STD, JCL, Bishop of Mar-
quette, on Tuesday, Oct. 3, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. ET at St. Jo-
seph & St. Patrick Catholic Church, 709 1st Avenue, Es-
canaba, MI  49829. 
All healthcare workers from around the Diocese of Mar-
quette are welcome to attend along with their families. 
A reception will follow at Hereford and Hops (within walk-
ing distance of the church).   A family friendly menu will be 
offered.    
A brief talk on “Healthcare as a Vocation” will be presented 
by Dr. Mary Whitmer.  Please RSVP to Dr. Whitmer at: 
906-280-8133 

Aquinas College Open Houses –  
Saturday, September 30 and November 11 

  

Aquinas College welcomes all high school students and their fam-
ilies to our Fall Open Houses on Saturday, September 30 and Sat-
urday, November 11! Explore academic programs, connect with 
our supportive faculty, staff & students, chat with admissions & 
financial aid experts, and tour our scenic campus. Details and 
registration information can be found at aquinas.edu/openhouse.  

http://aquinas.edu/openhouse


Dear Parish Family,

I find it hard to believe that I am already starting my third year here at Norway and 
Vulcan as your pastor.  It seems like only yesterday that I was moving in and trying to 
remember all the new names and faces.  It is amazing how fast time flies.  With every 
year that passes here, I realize just how fortunate I truly am to be assigned here.  You 
are all so supportive and caring.  I love this area, and I love all of you.  I hope I can stay 
here for many more years to come.

As I was praying about what to say in this stewardship report, the passage of Scripture 
about the multiplication of the loaves and fish came to mind.  In this particular passage, 
the young boy only had five loaves and two fish.  However, he gave Jesus what he had.  
When Jesus blessed his sacrificial offering, it became enough to feed thousands of 
hungry individuals.  The same is true with all of you.  There are so many generous 
people in our parishes who give of their time, talent, and treasure.  When Jesus 
blesses these efforts, it can help feed our parishioners and our community. 

With the above in mind, I would like to thank all of you for supporting our parishes 
financially.  Last year we once again made our UPCSA goal, we were able to support 
our wonderful Catholic School, and we made many improvements to our parishes; 
while at the same time being able to put some money in our savings for future 
projects.  Obviously, this is directly correlated to your generous hearts.  So, again, I 
would like to thank all of you from the bottom of my heart for sharing your time, 
talents, and treasures with our parishes.  I truly do appreciate all of you. 

Sincerely, yours in Christ, 

Father Marty Flynn 

St. Mary & St. Barbara Catholic Churches

Stewardship Report
2022-2023



ASSETS June 30, 2023 June 30, 2022
Cash in Checking 66,092.55$                   74,352.97$                  
Memorial/Flower Fund 9,845.50$                     6,899.59$                    
Women of St. Mary Checking & Savings 9,412.26$                     8,625.35$                    
Special Projects 33,078.79$                   22,293.07$                  
Mass Stipends 3,662.46$                     3,197.16$                    
Youth Fund 5,827.23$                     10,351.94$                  
Embers Credit Union 169,354.68$                 103,335.54$                
Petty Cash 50.00$                          50.00$                         
Barbara M Kurtz Memorial CD Trust (Restricted) 100,037.56$                 100,037.56$                
Barbara M Kurtz Memorial CD Trust Availale Interest 3,246.13$                     2,245.49$                    
Financial Aid Fund 2,590.89$                     1,689.68$                    

Total Assets 403,198.05$                 333,078.35$                

LIABILTIES
LATI, Choir, Feeding America 3,915.43$                     662.08$                       
                Total Liabilties 3,915.43$                     662.08$                       

ACTUAL FOR BUDGET FOR
INCOME July 2022 - June 2023 July 2023 - June 2024
Assessable Receipts 242,376.38$                 244,030.00$                
General Receipt, Donation and St. Barbara Reimbursements 124,509.66$                 92,116.29$                  
Fund Raising -$                              1,500.00$                    

Total Receipts 366,886.04$                 337,646.29$                
EXPENSES 
Administrative Salary Expenses 74,485.33$                   65,818.28$                  
Religious Administrative Expenses 17,872.75$                   21,486.46$                  
Other Administrative Expenses 39,802.35$                   38,308.00$                  
  (Organists/church supplies/postage/Service to parishioners
Office supplies/bulletin expenses/Parish donations/tithing)  
Benefits & Insurance 34,673.00$                   22,223.95$                  
  (Health/retirement/FICA & Medicare
  Tax/unemployment/Auto Ins.)
Plant Operation 54,175.36$                   62,988.40$                  
  (Janitor/Housekeeper/property ins./water/heating/
  electricity/phone/repair/maintenance/snow plowing)
Fund Raising 837.55$                        2,000.00$                    
Insurance Claim Exp.
Remodeling and Improvements  11,969.78$                   2,000.00$                    
Furniture and Equipment 1,029.53$                     2,000.00$                    

Holy Spirit School Subsidy Payments 65,174.04$                   65,821.20$                  
Total Expenses 300,019.69$                 282,646.29$                

 Receipts over Expenses 66,866.35$                   55,000.00$                  
Special note: Assessable Receipts are Sunday, Holyday, children, fuel and
maintenance envelopes and the loose collection.  This is for the daily 
operation of the parish and pay Holy Spirit School Subsidy Payments.
In July 2018-June 2019 the assessable receipts were: 219,586.37$                
In July 2019-June 2020 the assessable receipts were: 206,411.74$                
In July 2020-June 2021 the assessable receipts were: 211,285.75$                

245,476.62$                
242,376.38$                

Balance Sheet for July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023
St. Mary Parish

In July 2022-June 2023 the assessable receipts were:
In July 2021-June 2022 the assessable receipts were:



ASSETS June 30, 2023 June 30, 2022
Cash in Checking 36,241.78$                   43,724.92$                  
Women's League 8,510.02$                     9,302.84$                    
Special Projects 37,608.01$                   37,218.45$                  
Embers Credit Union - Special Project 61,835.16$                   27,633.64$                  

Total Assets 144,194.97$                 117,879.85$                
LIABILITIES
UPCSA Pledge 750.00$                        250.00$                       
Total Liabilities 750.00$                        250.00$                       

ACTUAL FOR BUDGET FOR
INCOME July 2022 - June 2023 July 2023 - June 2024
Assessable Receipts 148,366.07$                 146,420.00$                
General Receipts 43,825.37$                   34,373.00$                  
Fund Raising -$                              

Total Receipts 192,191.44$                 180,793.00$                

EXPENSES 
Administrative Salary Expenses 43,342.47$                   35,501.43$                  
Religious Administrative Expenses 3,045.54$                     5,215.36$                    
Other Administrative Expenses 20,101.20$                   20,334.00$                  
  (Organists/church supplies/postage/Service to parishioners
Office supplies/bulletin expenses/Parish donations/tithing)  
Benefits & Insurance 10,486.22$                   9,855.02$                    
  (Health/retirement/FICA & Medicare
  Tax/unemployment/Auto Ins.)
Plant Operation 33,517.98$                   39,398.31$                  
  (Janitor/Housekeeper/property ins./water/heating/
  electricity/phone/repair/maintenance/snow plowing)
Fund Raising 542.62$                        860.00$                       
Remodeling and Improvements  13,510.03$                   500.00$                       
Furniture and Equipment 1,004.22$                     500.00$                       
Holy Spirit School Subsidy Payments 40,826.04$                   40,178.88$                  

Total Expenses 166,376.32$                 152,343.00$                

Receipts over Expenses 25,815.12$                   28,450.00$                  
Special note: Assessable Receipts are Sunday, Holyday, children, fuel and
maintenance envelopes and the loose collection.  This is for the daily 
operation of the parish and pay Holy Spirit School Subsidy Payments.
In July 2018-June 2019 the assessable receipts were: 133,502.00$                
In July 2019-June 2020 the assessable receipts were: 130,930.42$                

134,771.51$                
139,116.43$                
148,366.07$                

In July 2020-June 2021 the assessable receipts were:

In July 2022-June 2023 the assessable receipts were:

St. Barbara Parish
Balance Sheet for July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023

In July 2021-June 2022 the assessable receipts were:

Finance Council Members
Gayle Nicholson SM
Beau Anderson SM

James Moln SM
Frank Pierce SM

Dante Mendina SB
Jerry Cieslak SB

Bill Schilz SB
Kris Bal SB



St. Mary St. Barbara
Contributing  families 247 141
Non-contributing families 76 43

Total families 323 184

Adults 523 302
Children 98 52
Total Parishioners 621 354

Baptisms 6
Marriages 2
Funerals 25
Faith Formation Students 1st -11th grade 61
Holy Spirit School Preschool - 8th grade 66

 What we add up to

Our total numbers working together!

Parish Personnel
Phone # 906-563-9845
Fax Number: 906-563-7623

Fr. Marty Flynn, Pastor
E-mail: frmartyflynn@gmail.com

Parish Secretary 
Sharon Halloran
e-mail: saintmary@norwaymi.com

Parish Bookkeeper
Mary Lindstrom
smbookkeeping1878@gmail.com

Music/Liturgy: Mary Jean Menard 

Faith Formation Coordinator
Nancy Degnan
e-mail: religioused@norwaymi.com

MSM/Youth Ministry Coordinator
Michelle Chartier
e-mail: youthgroup@norwaymi.com

Maintenance: Joe Menghini

Housekeeper: Sarah Edwards

St. Mary Catholic Church
401 Main Street
Norway, MI  49870

St. Barbara Catholic Church
159 Mission Street Vulcan
Mail: 401 Main St Norway, MI  49870

WHAT WE OFFER:
Ongoing education classes 
Steubenville High School Conference
Middle School & High School Youth Group 
Summer Youth Outing 
Homebound & Nursing Home Visits
Vacation Bible School
Faith Formation – Grades 1st-11th
Eucharistic Procession 
Parish Picnic & Outdoor Mass
5 choirs (adult, youth, & funeral)
Funeral luncheon teams
2 women’s groups
Knights of Columbus
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults

Stewardship Message: St. Mary & St. Barbara Parishes 
embrace the principle of Stewardship of Time, Talent and 
Treasure. Through Stewardship of Treasure, your offerings 
make it possible for our parish to fulfill its mission. 
Contributions can be made through the use of envelopes,  
automatic bank draft and e-giving. To receive envelopes you 
must be registered in a parish.  Registration forms are 
available in the parish office or can be received from Fr. 
Marty after Mass. They can be turned in to the parish office or 
placed in the offertory basket at Mass. With Stewardship of 
Time and Talent, parishioners may join ministries throughout 
the year. We encourage all parishioners to be involved in at 
least one of our many ministries.



Pellegrini Farm
(906)396-5728  (906)396-7829

Strawberries, Cabbage & Sugarbeets
PELLEGRINIFARM.COM

Kingsford
(906) 774-6200

Iron Mountain
(906) 774-7900
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